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REMINDERS 

 

Veterans Day Closure:  Monday, November 12th.  ​School in session Friday, Nov. 16th. 
 
End of First School Trimester:  November 20th 

 
Thanksgiving School Closure:  Wednesday, November 21st, through Friday, November 23rd. 
 
  Winter Break:  December 21st - January 4th.  Classes resume Monday, January 7th. 
 

  

 
NEXT SCHOOL BOARD MEETING   

 

* Special School Board Meeting: Monday, Nov. 19th, at 5 pm at Menucha  * 
 

Regular School Board Meeting: ​​Tuesday, Nov. 20th​​, 7 pm in MPB (multi-purpose building) 

All Special & Regular School Board Meetings are Open to the Public.  Join us! 

Michelle Vo, Board Chair Marguerite Perry, Board Vice-Chair 
Lacey Auble Bob Buttke 
David Gorman Katey Kinnear 
Todd Mickalson 
 

Each month a school board member will be available to chat with the public at 6:45 pm (15 min. 
prior to regular board meetings) in the MPB high school cafeteria, which is where board meetings 
are usually held.  There will be a rotation of which member is present each month.  Feel free to 
stop by the meetings a little bit early for some conversation.  Everyone is welcome, and each 
meeting includes time for public comment.  Board meetings are held the third Wednesday of each 
month, except November and March.  This year’s schedule of future regular board meetings: 

 

   December 19            January 16 February 20 
* March 13 * April 17 May 15 June 19 

 
Board Policy Manual: ​​How does the public know about Corbett School District board policies? 
We have an easy to access online policy manual.  Please check this link for more information: 
http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp​. 
 
Agendas, Minutes, Packets:​​ ​If you ever want to check up on agendas, minutes, and other board 
packet materials, as well as Site Council meetings, please see the link on our website:  
https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001104 

http://policy.osba.org/corbett/index.asp
https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicHome.aspx?ak=1001104


NOVALY COMES TO SCHOOL! 

 
Our 2018-19 Sparrow, named 
Novaly, came to school last 
month with her parents to 
meet the middle school and 
high school students!  She 
was even able to attend an 
evening volleyball game. 
Many thanks to Laura Queen 
for sharing these photos!! 

 
Novaly is a beautiful 14-month old girl 
with retinoblastoma, an eye cancer that 
begins in the retina.  In her short time 
she has undergone two rounds of 
chemotherapy. 
 
Sparrow Clubs exists to set the stage for 
simple, yet heroic acts of kindness in 
schools and youth culture, through the 
concept of kids helping kids in medical 
need.  Sparrow Clubs, USA exists to 
empower and motivate kids and young 
people of all ages to come to the aid of 
local children struggling with medical 
needs. 
 

Last year Corbett students completed over 1,430 hours of 
community service and raised over $7,200.00 for their Sparrow, 
Taran.  Iron Eagle Trailers, Columbia Gorge Helping Hands, and Corbett community members 
were his sponsors.  Iron Eagle Trailers is the sponsor for Novaly. 
 
ALL youth deserve acceptance and compassion in a school environment, the need to know their 
lives matter, and that they have the power to impact the lives of others in a positive way.  The 
Sparrow Clubs program provides youth, including those with disabilities, opportunities to discover 
their value through participation in service-learning. The ultimate goal of Sparrow Clubs is to impact 
youth culture by imprinting compassion, generosity, and integrity on the hearts of kids in schools. 
Sparrow Clubs believes that compassion can overcome anger, that generosity can overcome 
selfishness, and that integrity can overcome apathy. The Sparrow Clubs program compels and 
motivates kids of all ages to look beyond themselves for the sake of serving others in need – not 
only the family of a child in medical need, but others throughout our communities. 
 
We are currently looking for community members to offer community service opportunities for 
students, and parent volunteers to help when fundraising or events occur. 
 
Please contact:  
Angela Davis at Corbett Middle School  ​adavis@corbett.k12.or.us 
Abbey Thole at Corbett High School  ​athole@corbett.k12.or.us  

mailto:adavis@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:athole@corbett.k12.or.us


CEF INTRODUCES STUDENT AMBASSADORS 

Each year, the Corbett Education Foundation (CEF) selects a member of the current senior class 
to serve as a liaison between our board of directors and the graduating class members.  This 
“Student Ambassador” assists with communication pieces between the seniors and the board, 
fundraisers, and other assorted tasks.  This year we have selected two seniors to serve as our 
“Ambassadors” to better serve the needs of each group.  We are pleased to introduce the 
2018-2019 CEF Student Ambassadors. 

 

Katie Newell started attending classes at 
Corbett as a 4​th​ grader.  After middle school 
classes at CAPS, Katie is now a member of 
Corbett High School’s Class of 2019.  Active in 
the Leadership Club for the third year, Katie is 
also co-editor of this year’s yearbook and is a 
member of the softball team.  During the past 
three summers, Katie has volunteered at Trout 
Creek Bible Camp, which she describes as 
“one of my favorite places”.  Some of her best 
loved activities include “hanging out with 
friends, being outside, and playing with my dog”.  Katie’s future plans are to attend Oregon State 
University and she is “looking forward to being one of this year’s CEF ambassadors”.  

 

Our other Student Ambassador for the 2018-2019 
school year is Bella Dentler.  Bella describes herself 
as “a dedicated student athlete, playing volleyball (10 
years) and tennis (3 years)”.  With volleyball wrapping 
up for this year, she has been “having a good time 
playing my favorite sport with my best friends”.  A 
Corbett student for seven years, Bella’s high school 
activities include Leadership Club and Hiking Club. 
She is also an Outdoor School counselor who enjoys 
“teaching kids about soil and bonding with my cabin 
residents”.  In the summer, Bella works at “Purple 
Camp”, a national organization that provides military 
kids a week of camp experience with other children 
who are also learning how to deal with changes that 

occur in their lives due to the deployment and/or injuries that exist as part of a loved one’s military 
service.  With plans to attend Washington State University where she will major in marketing and 
double-minor in psychology and design, Bella is enjoying “making my senior year as memorable as 
possible”.  

 

 



 

PRIMARY CLASSES CELEBRATE LETTERLAND  
 
 ​On October 25th, the kindergarten and first grade students enjoyed 
“Letterland Dress-Up Day.”  This was our 2nd annual celebration of the 
characters who teach us about phonics and reading.  The Letterland 
curriculum teaches the letters through characters who make distinctive 
sounds and sometimes combine together to make other sounds. 
  
Children were invited to dress up as their favorite character.  Some 
chose the sneaky Red Robot; the regal Lucy LampLight; or the chatty 
Talking Tess.  Even the teachers got into the fun, donning costumes of 
Golden Girl, Peter Puppy, Annie Apple, Zigzag Zebra, and Clever Cat. 
Everyone had a lot of fun learning while playing. 
 
A kindergarten student (right) dressed as Sammy Snake. 

  

 

SAVE the DATE for PERFORMANCES... 

 

Frog and Toad​ is a slice of life comedy that follows the abiding friendship of a frog and a toad, 
surrounded by their fellow friends in the woods, through the seasons. It is done in the style of 
vaudeville and is set to jazzy music that is reminiscent of the 1920s.  This is a great show for kids 
and adults, presented by CPAC - Corbett Performing Arts Club!  

 

November 2,   7 pm 
November 3,   1 pm & 7 pm 
November 4,   3 pm 
November 9,   7 pm 
November 10, 1 pm & 7 pm 

 



SKID Presentation 

S​​top​ ​K​​ids​ ​I​​mpaired​ ​D​​riving 
  

SKID ​is a traffic safety education program coordinated by SKID staff and local first responders. The 
program is designed to educate young people about the tragic consequences of impaired and 
distracted driving.​  It utilizes a multi-agency, community effort that relies on strong partnerships 
with local high schools, police, fire, air ambulance, 
and other emergency services. 
 

Last month the Corbett High School juniors and 
seniors were given a SKID presentation with a very 
stark reenactment of what happens when teens 
drive while impaired and distracted.  The 
presentation was introduced by Tessi Adams, 
Oregon’s 2017 Volunteer Fire Fighter of the Year 
and a CSD substitute bus driver.  It took place 
outside, off the back sports fields.  The program 
scenario began with recordings from actual Corbett High School grads, followed by current student 
actors portraying them.  The dialog included a group of friends at a party, their decision to leave, 
and the choice of who was going to drive.  Unfortunately, the driver was impaired. 
 

Two tarps were then pulled away to reveal two crashed cars with actors portraying injured 
passengers – one fatally.  Multnomah County deputies then pulled up to the field, joined shortly by 
members of the Corbett Fire District #14 along with one of their fire trucks and an emergency 
vehicle, the Life Flight helicopter arrived, and eventually a hearse.  At the conclusion of the 
presentation the Multnomah County coroner spoke to the students. 
 

Hopefully the SKID presentation helped to impress upon the students the importance of their 
decisions, and the potential terrible consequences of bad decisions.  To learn more about SKID, 
please visit​ ​https://skidprogram.org​. 

 

 

CORBETT HIGH SCHOOL ROBOTICS 

 
Corbett High School Robotics is back at it again this year! This time around, 
the robotics team is officially a high school class. This allows for greater 
participation and greater diversity of membership. Many students who 
otherwise cannot participate outside of school hours now have the 
opportunity to be apart of everything this program has to offer.  
 
We are participating in this year’s FIRST Robotics Competition which is 

themed “Destination: Deep Space.” You can learn more about this year's competition here: 
https://info.firstinspires.org/destination-deep-space 
 
We still need your support! Our team could not function without community support. We need all 
sorts of help: mentoring, cash donations, sponsorships, etc. If you would like express your support 
in any of these areas, please fill out this form: ​https://goo.gl/SfMo2R​. Otherwise feel free to contact 
us: ​robotics@corbett.k12.or.us​. 
 

https://skidprogram.org/
https://skidprogram.org/
https://info.firstinspires.org/destination-deep-space
https://goo.gl/SfMo2R
mailto:robotics@corbett.k12.or.us


 

VETERANS DAY BREAKFAST 
Saturday, November 10​​th​​, ​​ ​​7:30 am - 11 am 

Grade School Cafeteria in the MPB 
  
 Current Military & Veterans:     Free 
  Children 5 and under:     Free 
  Children 6 - 12:     $4.00 
  Adults:     $6.00 

 
 

 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA 

 

Saturday, December 1st, MPB Building 
9:00 am - 12:00 pm 

Corbett School Cafeteria 
 

Cost - Adults $6, Children twelve and under - $3. 
Pancakes prepared by our very own Rodney Duncan. 

 

Pictures with Santa are available!!! 
 

This fundraiser goes to support the Corbett Boys Basketball team  
and summer basketball team camp. 

 
We look forward to seeing you all there! 

 
 

 

2018 SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR IS COMING! 

 
Saturday, Dec. 1st, & Monday to Thursday, Dec. 3, 4, 5, & 6 

Corbett Grade School is hosting the annual Book Fair 
 

Saturday hours: 8 am - Noon (Come visit after having breakfast with Santa!) 
School week hours: 

Monday, Tuesday & Thursday:  7:30am - 4:30pm 
Wednesday is Family Night: Open 7:30am - 1pm and 3 - 7:30pm 

Closed Wednesday from 1-3 pm 
 

We Need Volunteers!  Volunteering at Book Fair is easy, fun, and it earns you a discount on all the 
purchases you make.  E-mail us at ​corbettcardinalspta@gmail.com​ if you can help. 

 
Thanks for all that you do and your help with making the Book Fair a success! 

 
Corbett PTA, Your Book Fair Sponsor 



  
  

Holiday ConcertsHoliday Concerts  
  ​Wednesday, December 5th, 6:30 pm 

 

Come to the Winter Strings Concert taking place in the MPB.  
A great start to the holiday season. 

 
Wednesday, December 12​​th​​, 7 pm 

Enjoy holiday selections performed by the middle school band  
in the MPB on the main campus. 

and 

Tuesday December 18​​th​​, 7 pm 
 

Enjoy holiday selections performed by the high school band and choir,  
venue to be announced. 

 

 

CLASS of 2019 GRADUATION   

Save the Date… 
 

Sunday, May 26th  
 

Yoshida Event Center, Mt. Hood Community College (gym) 
 

Time: To Be Announced 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2018-19 FREE & REDUCED LUNCH APPLICATIONS 
 
Stop by any front office to ask for a Free and Reduced Lunch application.  Or, go to the school 
website and complete the form online at Corbett.k12.or.us.  Scroll towards the bottom, in the center 
you will see the heading “District Resources”, click there and then on the link “​Free and Reduced 
Meals (2018-2019)".  You may also directly visit:​  ​https://district.ode.state.or.us/apps/frlapp/  
 

It’s most helpful to submit this at the start of the school year, but if your financial situation changes, 
this form can be submitted at any point in time. 
 
 

 

https://district.ode.state.or.us/apps/frlapp/


INFORMATION for PARENTS: 

 

McKinney-Vento Act:  
Homeless Education Program 

 

 
If your family lives in any of the following situations: 

 

● In a shelter  
● In a motel or campground due to the lack of an alternative adequate accommodation  
● In a car, park, abandoned building, or bus or train station  
● Doubled up with other people due to loss of housing or economic hardship 

 
Your school-age children may qualify for certain rights and protections under the federal 

McKinney-Vento Act. 
 

 

 
Your eligible children have the right to:  

 

❖ Receive a free, appropriate public education.  
❖ Enroll in school immediately, even if lacking documents normally required for enrollment.  
❖ Enroll in school and attend classes while the school gathers needed documents.  
❖ Enroll in the local school; or continue attending their school of origin (the school they 

attended when permanently housed or the school in which they were last enrolled), if that is 
your preference.  

➢ If the school district believes that the school you select is not in the best interest of 
your children, then the district must provide you with a written explanation of its 
position and inform you of your right to appeal its decision.  

❖ Receive transportation to and from the school of origin, if you request this. 
❖ Receive educational services comparable to those provided to other students, according to 

your children’s needs.  
 

 

 
If you need further assistance with your children’s educational needs, contact Corbett School 
District’s Local Liaison, Marleen Carroll by email ​mcarroll@corbett.k12.or.us​, by phone 
503-261-4279 or Director of Student Services, Jeanne Swift by email ​jswift@corbett.k12.or.us​.  
 
 

If you believe your children may be eligible, contact the local liaison to find out what services and 
supports may be available. There also may be supports available for your preschool-age children.  

 
 

 

 

mailto:mcarroll@corbett.k12.or.us
mailto:jswift@corbett.k12.or.us


CSD SCHOOL POSITIONS AVAILABLE 
 

The following positions are currently available for the 2018-19 school year: 
 

● Business Manager 
● .35 FTE Bus Driver 
● Substitute Bus Drivers 
● Substitute Custodian ​ *See Spanish translation of description below. 

 

You can apply online at ​https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx​.  If you have any 
questions, please call Deputy Clerk Robin Lindeen-Blakeley at 503-261-4211. 

 
* Conserje (Persona que se ecarga con limpieza) Substituto 
  

Descripción del trabajo 
  

Responsable al Supervisor de Limpieza y mantenimiento y/o al Superintendiente o al Director del 
Edificio y puede incluir pero no limitado a lo siguiente: 
  
Barrer, pasar la aspiradora y/o tapear los pasillos, los salones de clases, las cafeterías, las 

entradas, las bibliotecas, los gimnasios y las oficinas en un horario regular 
Tallar graffiti de las paredes 
Limpiar los pupitres, las sillas, las mesas, las pizarras y los pizarrones de marcadores 
Vaciar los sacapuntas 
Cambiar los focos, quitar el polvo en los cuartos y limpiar las instalaciones de luz 
Limpiar y desinfectar los inodoros, los urinales, los lavabos y los pisos 
Tener disponible el papel higiénico, las toallas de papel y el jabón donde se necesite 
Mantener los armarios de limpieza limpios y bien ordenados 
Revisar los relojes para la hora correcta y decirle al supervisor lo que se necesite para   
            mantenimiento 
Reportar riesgos de seguridad inmediatamente al supervisor 
Vaciar toda la basura y cestas de papel diario 
Lavar las ventanas de adentro y de afuera 
Limpiar las persianas, lavar y acerar los pisos, operar la herramienta y el equipo de limpieza 
Bajar y cuidar las banderas 
Cerrar con llave todos los edificios y apagar las luces apropiadamente 
Limpiar el equipo del parque de recreo 
Tener la habilidad de leer y entender las instrucciones y formas escritas y las direcciones  
           verbales del superintendiente para entrenamiento y deberes del trabajo 
  
Todas las responsabilidades y horas asignadas según la llamada o substituto cuando se necesite 
para hacer este trabajo de lunes a viernes. 
  
La aplicación incluye verificación de historia criminal, aplicación para empleo, resumen personal 
de trabajo y carta de aplicación.  Para los finalistas, quizás sea necesario huellas de dedos, 
prueba de drogas y examen físico. 
  
Lugar principal Posición del Distrito 
Salario Por hora/día 
Tipo de turno                      Substituto 
 
 

https://corbett.tedk12.com/hire/Index.aspx


 

 
 



 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
SafeOregon has a goal of keeping all children in Oregon schools safer by having a confidential or 
anonymous tip line to report safety concerns.  This tip line is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week, and can be used by students. Go to: 
 

● SafeOregon.com​,  
● email ​tip@SafeOregon.com​,  
● download the SafeOregon app, or  
● call/text to 844-472-3367. 

 
For more information: 
SafeOregon Annual Report which includes data, highlights, and success stories can be found​ at: 
https://www.safeoregon.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/SafeOregon-2017-2018-Annual-Re
port-061518-1.pdf 
 

 

 

MENTAL HEALTH & ADDICTION SERVICES 

Multnomah County Mental Health Call Center 
 

If you or somebody you know is having trouble functioning, 
Mental Health and Addiction Services is here to listen. Seek 
help by calling the Mental Health Call Center at 
503-988-4888. Our team of mental health professionals is 
prepared to help anyone experiencing mental health issues at 
any time, in any language. 
When you call the Call Center at 503-988-4888, you get: 

● Free, 24/7 mental health support 
● Interpretation services for non-English speakers 
● Referral to low-cost or sliding-scale agencies 
● Help finding mental health providers 
● Information about non-crisis community resources 

 

Urgent Walk-In Clinic 
Need to meet face to face? Stop by our Urgent Walk-In Clinic. 
The clinic can help anyone experiencing a mental health 
crisis at no cost. 

● Receive immediate care during a mental health crisis 
● Speak to a psychiatrist or a mental health nurse 

practitioner 
● Get help with medication and treatment 

 
Location:​​ 4212 SE Division St, Portland          ​Hours: ​​7 am - 10:30 pm, seven days a week 
 

https://www.safeoregon.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/SafeOregon-2017-2018-Annual-Report-061518-1.pdf
https://www.safeoregon.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/SafeOregon-2017-2018-Annual-Report-061518-1.pdf
https://www.safeoregon.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/07/SafeOregon-2017-2018-Annual-Report-061518-1.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 




